
File No. 19-0195

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT (PLUM) COMMITTEE REPORT relative to 
amending the Los Angeles Municipal Code (LAMC) to correct applicable building code dates for 
mandatory earthquake hazard reduction in existing non-ductile concrete buildings.

Recommendation for Council action:

REQUEST the City Attorney to prepare and present an Ordinance amending the first sentence 
of Section 91.9502, Article 95, Chapter IX of the LAMC to correct applicable building code 
dates for mandatory earthquake hazard reduction in existing non-ductile concrete buildings.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the Los Angeles Department of Building and 
Safety (LADBS). Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has 
completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community I mpact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:
At a regular meeting held on March 19, 2019, the PLUM Committee considered a report from 
the LADBS regarding amending the LAMC to correct applicable building code dates for 
mandatory earthquake hazard reduction in existing non-ductile concrete buildings. Staff from 
LADBS provided an overview of the matter. After an opportunity for public comment, the 
Committee recommended to request the City Attorney prepare and present an ordinance. The 
matter is now submitted to Council for consideration.
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